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Infection

This is rare. Very occasionally there may 
be post-operative infection or dislocation 
of the nasolacrimal tubing. It may mean 
the operation has been compromised. 
Antibiotics are required. Recurrence of the 
watering may occur. The operation may 
have to be repeated.

The risks of a general anaesthetic 
(see also separate anaesthetic 
leaflet)

General anaesthetics have some risks, 
which may be increased if you have 
chronic medical conditions, but in general 
they are as follows:

	� Common temporary side effects 
(risk of 1 in 10 to 1 in 100) include 
bruising or pain in the area of 
injections, blurred vision and sickness, 
these can usually be treated and pass 
off quickly.

	� Infrequent complications (risk of 1 in 
100 to 1 in 10,000) include temporary 
breathing difficulties, muscle pains, 
headaches, damage to teeth, lip or 
tongue, sore throat and temporary 
problems with speaking.

	� Extremely rare and serious 
complications (risk of less than 1 in 
10,000). These include severe allergic 
reactions and death, brain damage, 
kidney and liver failure, lung damage, 
permanent nerve or blood vessel 
damage, eye injury, and damage to the 
voice box. These are very rare and may 
depend on whether you have other 
serious medical conditions.

What should you do if you 
develop problems?
Telephone Parkerswell Ward, Monday to 
Friday, between 7:30 a.m to 6:00 p.m. on 
01392 402892. At all other times, please 
telephone Otter Ward on 01392 402087.

Do you need to return to 
hospital for a check?
You will be reviewed in the Outpatient 
Department 4 weeks after discharge, for 
removal of the nasolacrimal tubing and/or 
review of the operation.

Who should you contact in 
an emergency?
You should seek medical advice at the 
nearest Emergency Department or at 
the Eye Emergency Department which is 
within the main Emergency Department 
of the Royal Devon and Exeter Hospital 
(Wonford).


